Socio-Legal Studies Association

Annual General Meeting (Nottingham 2003)

Minutes 15 April 2003

1. Call to order: Attending: Mayon Al-Atali, Anne Barlow, Lois Bibbings, Andy Boon, Anthony Bradney, Helen Carr, Richard Collier, Dave Cowan, Fiona Cownie, Caroline Derry, John Flood, Lisa Glenman, Anne Griffiths, Paddy Hillyard, Antonia Layard, Morag McDermott, Richard Moorhead, Tom Mullen, Marie Selwood, Mary Seneviratne, Judith Sidaway, Danielle Tyson, Lisa Webley, Sally Wheeler.

2. Owing to the absence of the minutes of the 2002 AGM, two sets of minutes to be approved at next AGM.

3. None.

4. Chair’s report presented and attached. Following the report the issue of  skilling and research capacity was raised. The SLSA will address itself to this matter in the coming months.

5. Vice-chair’s report presented. The Vice-chair noted the following: the questionnaire survey presented in the Socio-Legal Newsletter will be followed up and more in depth research will be undertaken in the area. 

The applications for the small grants scheme were very strong. 6 awards were made. The SLSA records its thanks to Phil Thomas and the Journal of Law and Society for topping up awards in order that 6 could be made.

6. Treasurer’s report presented and attached. Although the SLSA has healthy finances, the treasurer noted that not all members are paying the correct subscription dues, which means the SLSA loses about £1000 pa.

The SLSA records its thanks to Michael Gunn for auditing the accounts. 

The SLSA has received £2000 from the Journal of Law and Society this year.  The Journal of Law and Society paid the expenses for plenary session, and it has enabled the SLSA to pay bursaries to postgraduate student attendees. The SLSA records its gratitude to the Journal of Law and Society.

Following the treasurer’s report a question about executive committee expenses was raised. It was noted that the executive committee expenses figure is based on the number of members, their geographical spread, and rising train fares. However, the chair raised the concern of the level of commitment of executive committee members and those who were not prepared to take an active role may wish to reconsider their positions. The Chair will write to executive committee members about their commitment levels.

A further question was raised about post-graduate expenses incurred for conferences. The Chair stated that departments bear the main responsibility for enabling post-graduates to attend conferences given that they charge high tuition fees. It is difficult for the SLSA to subsidise post-graduates because departments will then be absolved from assuming their proper responsibilities. However, it would be within the SLSA’s remit to underwrite training courses.

7. Newsletter’s Editor’s report presented and attached. The AGM formally approved the extension of the editor’s contract. While the issue of commission on advertising was raised, the Chair accepted that the matter of advertising in the Newsletter generally needs to be reviewed and the Executive Committee would undertake that review.

8. No Membership Secretary’s report was presented as the SLSA does not have a membership secretary at present. The Chair has asked for volunteers. Mary Seneviratne has offered but this has been declined as she already holds one onerous post on the Executive Committee. 

9. Any Other Business: none. 

